
Design Guidelines for Rutland and South Kesteven 

Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) 

 

Adoption Statement 

 

 

In accordance with The Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) 

Regulations 2012 this statement gives notice that South Kesteven District Council 

adopted the Design Guidelines for Rutland and South Kesteven Supplementary 

Planning Document (SPD) on 25 November 2021. The SPD supplements Policy 

DE1 (and other policies as detailed in the Annex of the Design Guidelines SPD) of 

the Local Plan (2020) to provide the policy basis for setting out the steps, 

expectations and considerations for new development proposals to follow in order to 

achieve a high level of design quality. 

 

Any person with sufficient interest in the decision to adopt the SPD may apply to the 

High Court for permission to apply for judicial review of that decision. Any such 

application for leave must be made promptly and in any event no later than three 

months after the date on which the SPD was adopted.  

 

The SPD, the Consultation Statement summarising the main issues raised during the 

formal consultation period (29 January to 12 March 2021) and how these were 

addressed, and a copy of this Adoption Statement can be viewed on the Council’s 

website at https://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/designguide 

 

Alternatively, these documents can be made available at the Council offices at St 

Peters Hill, Grantham on request. If you require any further information please 

contact the Planning Policy Team by emailing planningpolicy@southkesteven.gov.uk  
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